
Town of Evergreen 
October 16, 2024 Regular Monthly Meeting 

 
The October 16, 2024 Regular Monthly meeting of the Town of Evergreen was called to order at 6:30 pm 
by Chair Tim Kessler at the Evergreen Town Hall, W8896 Carlton Rd, Spooner.  The meeting was properly 
advertised.  The Pledge of Allegiance was said.   
 
Those present were Tim Kessler, Gary Scalzo, Tim Wallace, Mary Smith, Randy Melton and Julie Kessler. 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the minutes of the September 18, 2024 Regular 
Monthly meeting as presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Clerk Kessler reported on special assessments, building permit and election duties completed.  Motion 
by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the Clerk’s report.  Motion Carried 
 
Treasurer Smith reported on the CD and the request of a check lost to be reissued.  Motion by Wallace, 
second by Scalzo, to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion Carried 
 
Randy Melton reported that he has been brushing, has the wing on the truck and grader and done some 
shouldering.  There is a rash of road signs disappearing.  Chair Kessler reported on the crack filling being 
done by the Highway Department and the issue with the grader. 
 
Correspondences:  Human Society requesting funding if available. 
 
Citizens Comments:  none. 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to review and approve the bills.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion Carried 
 
Audit was completed. 
 
Submitted by 
Julie Kessler, Clerk 


